Stockbridge Selectboard
April 4, 2019
Present: Mark Pelletier, Jim Shands, Dave Brown, Cathy Brown and Ken Carter
The meeting came to order at 7:00 PM. The minutes of the previous meeting were read and approved.

Ken Carter was present from the local ATV Club. They would like permission to continue to use the
same roads as previously allowed. They will provide a certificate of insurance. In addition, they were
granted permission to use the trails the weekend prior to opening for trail maintenance. Ken requested
that if the Board receives any complaints or has any concerns to please contact him so that the Club can
address the issue.

Dave advised the Board that he will be meeting with the State next week to discuss grant applications
and the new Town and Bridge Standards.

The Board signed a new contract with A.B.L.E. Waste Management which will take effect on July 1%,
Under the terms of the new contract the Fast Trash program will be shared with Pittsfield. On the first
Saturday of the month pickup will continue to be at the Stockbridge Town Office and then will be
located at 2651 VT Route 100 in Pittsfield on the third Saturday of the month. Residents from both
towns can use either location. This will reduce the cost to the town by half.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:55 PM.

Cathy Brown, Town Clerk



